
     ~ From the Desk of the Superintendent ~  

SUN RIVER VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

NEWSLETTER 

2020 

February  

March 

Save the Date 

 

Drivers Education Sign Up 

Sign Up:  Monday, February 3, 2020 

Where:  Simms High School Office 

Class begins:  April 6, 2020 

 

Showdown SRVS District Ski Day 

Sign Up: Please pick up a rental yellow card and information from Simms or Fort Shaw Schools. 

(Dates to sign up Nov 12 – Jan 29)  

February 7th (Friday).  

Grades (3-12) invited to attend.  

 

Simms/Fairfield Prom 

When: Saturday, March 21 (2020)  

Location: Great Falls Airport 

 

School Board Elections 

UPCOMING 

March 

 

Mar. 3 MS Wrestling @ EMS  

 Speech & Drama Awards Night: SHS 6:30 pm 

Mar. 5 MS Sports Photos 2:00 pm (BB & Wrestling) 

Mar. 6 MS BB vs. Augusta 

Mar. 7 MS BB @ Foothills 

 MS Wrestling @ Fergus HS, Lewistown 

Mar. 8-10    BPA State Leadership Conf. Billings 

Mar. 10 School Board Meeting 7:00 pm 

Mar. 12 Regional Science Fair: Gt. Falls 

Mar. 13 MS BB vs. Foothills 

 FFA/BPA Gala @ Great Falls 

Mar. 14  MS BB @ Valier 

 MS Wrestling @ Conrad  

Mar. 20 MS BB @ Cascade  

Mar. 21 MS BB vs. Vaughn 

 MS Wrestling @ Shelby, Divisional Tourney 

 Simms/Fairfield Prom: Gt Falls Intl. Airport 

Mar. 24 11th Grade ACT Testing: 8am –12:30 pm 

Mar. 26 End Quarter 3 

Mar. 27 MS BB vs. Home School 

Mar. 28 MS BB vs. Vaughn 

Mar. 30-31  State Science Fair @ Missoula 

Mar. 31 Parent/Teacher Conferences: 4-7 pm 

  

February 
 
Jan. 30-Feb. 1     Speech & Drama State @ Big Fork 

Feb. 3  SHS Achievement Day 

  Driver's Ed Sign-up 

Feb. 4  FFA District LDE’s 

  MS Wrestling @ North Middle School 

Feb. 7  HS BB vs. Cascade 

  Showdown Ski Day, 3-12 Grades 

Feb. 8  HS BB vs. Valier 

  HS Wrestling Divisionals @ Cut Bank 

Feb. 11  MS Wrestling @ North Middle School 

  School Board Meeting 7 pm 

Feb. 13  HS BB @ Sunburst 

Feb. 14-15  HS Wrestling State @ Billings 

Feb. 15  HS BB vs. Heart Butte 

Feb. 18  FFA District Mechanics 

  MS Wrestling @ EMS 

Feb. 19-22  HS BB District Tourneys @ Shelby 

Feb. 21  MS BB Practice Begins 

Feb. 22  MS Wrestling @ Choteau 

Feb. 25  MS Wrestling @ EMS 

Feb. 26-29  HS BB Divisional Tourneys @ 4 Seasons 

Feb. 28  MS Wrestling Mixer—TBA 

Feb. 29  MS Wrestling Mixer—TBA 

Happy New Year!  It is hard to believe that the second half of the school year is here, and it 

is time to celebrate the success we have had throughout the first semester!  The winter 

school activities are going full steam. Wrestling, Basketball, FFA, and BPA activities are 

keeping the school busy.  Please take the time to support your children’s activities as they 

are an important part of a comprehensive education. 

 

In December, our District completed an OPI School Nutrition Programs Administrative Re-

view.  The review is to ensure schools provide nutritious meals and promote healthy life-

styles through collaborative education and training, and administration of the USDA School 

Nutrition Programs.   We are very proud of our food program. Our staff works hard to pro-

vide quality breakfasts and lunches for our kids. 

 

The bus fleet has been inspected for the second time this year by the Montana Highway Pa-

trol. Section 61-9-502 , MCA, requires that the Montana Highway Patrol perform semiannual 

inspections of school buses. The first semiannual inspection is prior to the beginning of the 

first semester. The second semiannual inspection must be no later than January 31.  We are 

very fortunate to have excellent drivers and a mechanic on our staff to ensure the buses are 

well equipped and ready to run, especially in the inclement weather we have endured the 

last few months. 

 

Fast fact:  For the 2018-2019 School Year, Sun River Valley Public Schools employed 61 in-

dividuals who worked a total of 83,139 hours.  

ELECTIONS: The filing period to run for a Board of Trustee position is now open for the Sun River Valley 

School District. Interested parties are no longer required to collect signatures on a petition. If you’re inter-

ested in running, you can pick up or request a declaration of intent: Belinda Klick 264-5110 x122 or 

bklick@srvs.k12.mt.us at the District office. The office is open Monday-Thursday 7:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  

The last day to file is Thursday, March 26, 2020. School Elections will be by mail ballot through the Cascade 

County Elections Department Tuesday, May 5, 2020. 

The District has three trustee positions open: one position on the combined high school/elementary board; 3

-year term (Jason McKinley) and two Vaughn representatives: 3-year term (Kristopher Rushton and an open 

seat).  

Dave Marzolf 

Superintendent, SRVSD 

http://leg.mt.gov/bills/mca/61/9/61-9-502.htm
mailto:bklick@srvs.k12.mt.us
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MHSA Sportsmanship Reminder 

 

During extracurricular activities season, the Montana High School Association reminds all participants, par-
ents, coaches, officials, community members, and school staff to work together. At Simms we encourage 
sportsmanship by placing posters in the gym and commons, reading announcements at home contests, and 
reminders in the programs. Simms faculty does a great job recognizing students from our own school and 
visiting schools that demonstrate sportsmanship toward one another while in the field of competition. Stu-
dents are announced by their name and school, then given a sportsmanship medal to keep sponsored by 
MHSA. Below is the example of sportsmanship memo we continue to express at all home and away contests 
as Simms Tigers. 

 
The Montana High School Association welcomes you to this post season event. Stockman Bank, title sponsor 
of the MHSA / Stockman Bank Sportsmanship Program, reminds you that your admission to this event enti-
tles you to enjoy an exhibition of noteworthy skills developed by some of Montana’s finest student-athletes. 
Please give these students your positive encouragement and support. Booing, taunting or intimidating the 
officials or opponents is disrespectful, discourteous and unacceptable. Stockman Bank and the MHSA mem-
ber schools invite you to help us keep the focus on the participants who have earned their place at this 
event. 

THANK YOU! 

 

All Simms Faculty and Teachers,  

Thank you so much for all your hard work and efforts for 

our school this first semester. It is truly an honor to 

work with all of you in the Sun River Valley School Dis-

trict. As an administrator, it’s a blessing to be around 

people every day that truly care about the students they 

serve. The professionalism is outstanding, and we truly 

have a great climate that promotes diversity across all 

areas of the school. I’m looking forward to the next se-

mester as we grow together as a schoolhouse.  

GO TIGERS #1! 

 

Student Achievements  

Congratulations to all students for completing Semester 

One at Simms school. Simms teachers and faculty will 

host an awards ceremony on February 3rd, at 9:00 a.m. 

Achievement Day promotes positive encouragement, aca-

demic recognition, and student spotlight. Students, keep 

up the great work; and thank you, Parents, for the con-

tinued support to our wonderful school. Keep working 

hard, Students! Your efforts are appreciated, and we will 

continue to help you become the best you can be.  

GO TIGERS #1!  

 
I hope that you and your family have a wonderful 2020 

filled with good health and blessings. 

  

Yours in Education, 
 

Mr. Luke McKinley 

6-12 Principal 

Simms MS/HS 

 

 

ALL VALLEY PARENTS: 

Thank you for your efforts to get your children to school on 
time each day! If your student needs to eat breakfast at 
school, please make arrangements for him/her to arrive 
before 7:50.  This will allow time for eating breakfast and 
getting to class on time. 

Our school day starts at 8:00, and instruction begins right 
away.  Students who are late arrivals miss valuable learning. 
 

Simms Athletic Department 

Congratulations to the Activity Seniors: 
 

Girls Senior Basketball  

Janessa Willekes 

Karlie Sivumaki 

Draylen Sawyer 

 

Boys Senior Basketball: 

Gage Kunkel 
 

Wrestling Seniors: 

Hunter Decker 

Orion MacDonald 
 

Speech & Drama Seniors: 

Mikayla Hart 

Hunter Winkowitsch 

James Zietzke 

Kolton Bean 

 

BPA & Pep Band 

Noah Harrison 

Hannah Wilson 

Cassidy Strehle 

Jessi McKinley 

Matthew Nazelrod 
 
 

Eighth Grade Promotion & “Class of 2020” Commencement:  

I want to reach out to all parents of eighth-grade students and Senior class students reminding 
you all about graduation. This year we will be conducting eighth-grade promotion at 6:00 
p.m., May 21 (Thursday). The Class of 2020 will conduct its commencement ceremony start-
ing a 1:00 p.m., May 24 (Sunday). 

We anticipate a great turnout for these events. Parents of students in these areas, please expect 
a letter in the mail indicating general reminders and notifications.  

The Class of 2020 is looking for chaperons for their Senior trip. Please contact the school if any parents in the Sen-
ior class are interested in helping out with this activity.  
 

The advisers organizing the event for Promotion & Commencement:  
 

 Class of 2024 (8th Grade):                Vonda Harrison, Stacy Woodhouse, Rebecca Boucher 

Class of 2020 (Seniors):                   Windie Goldhahn, Jordan Hollern, Jessica Harrison 

 

 

Students of the Month (December) 

HS – Karlie Sivumaki 12th Grade 

MS – Brooklyn Kirby 8th Grade 

Students of the Month (January) 

HS – Allyson Hitchcock 12th Grade 

HS – Sunny Woodhouse 10th Grade 

MS – Rabecka Plute 7th Grade 
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Events for  

December & January 

   Upcoming Events:  

   One semester down -  the next one is going to fly for the Seniors!!!!  We have ACT 
   testing coming up on March 24th.  This is paid for, and all the Juniors will be taking it. 

 

   FAFSA should be completed for the Seniors.  If not, it needs to be completed  
  soon. Please call for any questions or help you may need.  

 

ACT 2019-2020 Test Dates 

Many of our current Seniors completed their ACT test last April or May, but some students choose to 
take the test again. The ACT Plus Writing is free for all Juniors when we take it in the spring here at the 
school. Please visit the  ACT websites for more information. All Juniors can take the ACT at school (free 
of charge) in March and makeups are scheduled in April.  

Here are the test dates and registration deadlines for each: 
 

ACT:   http://www.act.org/ 

Rebecca Boucher, 

School Counselor 

Scholarships 

 
Feb. 10  AXA Achievement Com.  $2,000  Mar. 25  American Legion   Varies 

Feb. 15  DAR in MS    Varies  Mar. 31  PPL Montana Family  Varies 

Feb. 15  Great Falls College MSU  Varies  Apr. 1  3 Rivers Banner Web   $500 

Feb. 24  MT Assn of Cons Districts  $500  Apr. 1  Bill Gianoulias Little League $500 

Mar. 1  APWA Rocky Mtn Chptr  $1,000  Apr. 1  Am. Coolage Fdn Visionary            $1,000-$5,000 

Mar. 1  3 Rivers Fdn for Rural Service  $2,500  Apr. 1  Audrey Wilber Ewing Nursing Varies 

Mar 1  3 Rivers Banner Web   $500  Apr. 7  Odd Fellow & Rebekah Lodges MT  $500 

Mar. 1  MT Farmers Union   $500  Apr. 10  Black Mt Software  $500  

Mar. 1  NW Farm Credit Services  $1,500  Apr. 12  Cascade County DUI  $1,000 

Mar. 1  Working Ranch Cowboy Assn  $500-$2500 Apr. 15  Horatio Alger MT   $5,000 

Mar. 15  MT Univ Systems Honor   Varies  Apr. 15  MT Student Nutrition Assn  $500 

Mar. 5  Robert C Byrd Honors  $1500  Apr. 15  MT Sheriff & Peace Officers Assn $750 

Mar. 7  Studio 706 Bill Chigbrow Mem  $500  Apr. 15  MT Youth Serve   $1000 

Mar. 10  Centene Corporation   $2,500  Apr. 15  MT Elks Association Music   $500-$1,000 

Mar. 10  Great Falls Job Service  $500  Apr. 15  Nordmier/Tafoya   $1,000 

Mar. 10  MT Food Distributors Assn  $1,500  Apr. 20  Shallenberger   $2000 

Mar. 10  US Bank    $1,000  Apr. 23  Toman/Novak Memorial  Varies 

Mar. 13  Assn of Clerks and Recorders  $1,000  Apr. 23  Katherine Zeller   $200 

Mar. 15  Governors Best and Brightest  Varies 

 

Speech & Drama and BPA 

 

Left to Right:  Hannah Wilson, Cassidy Strehle, Kaleb Bean, Hunter Winkowitsch,                Matthew 

Nazelrod, James Zietzke, Ally Hitchcock, Jesse McKinley, Mikayla Hart 

Speech & Drama Divisional Results: 

Kimber Winkowitsch - 9th in Spontaneous Oral Interpretation 
Blaine Thielman  - 8th in Humorous Solo 
Mikayla Hart - 7th in Dramatic Solo 
Hunter Winkowitsch - 4th in Impromptu 
Kolton Bean and James Zietzke - 3rd in Humorous Duo 
Bailey Brooks and Mia Lee - 1st in Classic Theater 

Simms Team Drama Points - 1st place Class C! 

And... Coach Davidson was nominated for Class C Drama 
Coach of the Year for the Northern Division. 

Poetry Out Loud 

The Simms HS Poetry Out Loud school-wide com-
petition participants and judges had a great time 
on January 20th.  

Congratulations to our winners: 
1st place: Kaylie Okes, 2nd Place: Mia Lee, 3rd 
Place: Bailey Brooks. Winners will go on to Region-
al competition in Great Falls on February 18th.  

Test Date 

Feb 8, 2020 

Apr. 4, 2020 

Jun 13, 2020 

Jul. 18, 2020 

Registration Deadline 

Jan 9, 2020 

Feb 29, 2020 

May 8, 2020 

Jun. 19, 2020 

Late Registration Deadline 

Jan 17, 2020 

Mar. 16, 2020 

May 25, 2020 

Jun 29, 2020 

http://www.act.org/
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~ A Message from the Fort Shaw Elementary Principal ~ 

Hello Sun River Valley! We have had a great finish to 2019 and a wonderful start in 2020!  

Before Christmas break, our school put on a Christmas Concert that was fantastic, engaged in holiday pro-
jects like candy trains (4th gr.) and gingerbread houses (kindergarten & 2nd gr.), and had our first Career 
Day Assembly.  

Deputy Horn from the Cascade County Sheriff's Office presented for our first career focus. He talked about 
what his career is like, why he likes being a deputy and chose that profession, and showed the students a 
lot of cool things! Deputy Horn also spoke about what it means to stay safe, get along with others, and 
work together. We are planning on having more people present about their careers throughout the school 
year. If you know someone or if you wish to talk with our students, please contact me at the school (264-
5586). I would appreciate any suggestions!     

Our new members for our student leadership team (Tiger Team) were announced right before the holiday 
break. The new team is: Bailey Anderson and Grace Standley (5th), Cadence Crookston and Bri Miller 
(4th), Jack Rasmussen and Sarah Hane (3rd), and Leif Bergman and Joslynn DeShaw (2nd). They will do a 
wonderful job, and I’m excited to work with them! The team meets weekly with me to discuss how to im-
prove the school climate, if they have noticed any problems that need addressed, and plans  Minute-To-
Win-It assemblies. The team is our official “morning greeters.” They take turns greeting all students and 
staff as they make their way to class first thing in the morning. This has been very positive for our stu-
dents to have these types of interactions. You would be amazed at the number of students that didn’t 
make eye contact or respond to their peers when told good morning. This has since shifted, and students 
have learned how to respond appropriately and are equipped with important life skills!  

Fort Shaw Elementary is going to be starting a Gifted and Talented Program. The students who participate 
will be selected based on academic performance and the type of activities being taught. For instance, we 
are going to start with a science-based session; so students who are gifted in that area will work with a 
community member learning material and creating projects or experiments. Students will meet twice a 
month. Grades 2-5 will be the main focus, but students from other grades may be put in the program de-
pending on the content area. It is a work in progress, but we are very excited to offer this opportunity to 
our kids! If you or someone you know feels they have an area of expertise that you think would benefit our 
school and could work with top level students, please contact me.   

Students recently participated in the MANG (Montana Army National Guard) Obstacle Course at Simms. 
They had a blast testing their strength and agility weaving their way through various obstacles! Thank you 
to the National Guard for coming and providing our students this opportunity. I would also like to thank Mr. 
Hazenberg, Mr. Kinna, and Mr. McKinley at the high school for allowing our students to participate.  

Our students were visited by the Speech & Drama team from the high school who taught them about 
different areas that they compete in. They did a wonderful job performing for our students and engaging 
them in different activities! Thank you to Mrs. Davidson and Simms High School Speech and Drama Team 
for taking the time to work with our young kids.  

We have made recent additions to our Tiger Lounge due to some donations from the Sociables, United 
Methodist Women from Sun River Methodist Church, and Fort Shaw Homemakers. Many games and activi-
ties have been purchased so our students can build, create, and play games that challenge their critical 
thinking and strategic skills. The lounge is open to all students who have earned the privilege through be-
havior and following our school wide expectations. Thank you so much for helping our school programs! 

Fifth grade was able to take a field trip to the Charlie Russell Museum. They learned about his life, work, 
and his contributions to Montana. After gathering all their information, they will write essays to compete in 
the Charlie Russell Essay Contest. It is a great experience for our students to learn about this important 
historical figure in Montana history.  

We have the annual ski trip to Showdown Ski Area on February 7th. Students in grades 3-12 are allowed to 
participate. I know they will have a great time! It is wonderful that we are able to provide our students this 

Ted Miller, 

Principal, Ft. Shaw Elementary 
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Friends of the Sun River Valley Helping Hands 

 

Happy New Year to all Valley residents! It’s hard to believe we’ve closed 

the door on 2019, and welcomed 2020 with great expectations. We all 

hope and pray that good times and blessings are waiting for us just 

around the corner. Barb Frye and those who work closely with her at our 

annual Food Drive headquarters find ourselves struggling to find an ade-

quate way to say THANK YOU to everyone who helped with our annual cause in one way or another. 

The overwhelming response of kindness and generosity from our community/valley once again 

speaks volumes of the wonderful folks who live here. 

“Christmas is most truly Christmas when we celebrate it by giving the light of love to those who 

need it most.” This past Holiday Season, the light of love spread to eighty-two needy families in our 

area. Local churches, schools, organizations, local and Great Falls businesses, Toys-4-Tots, Cascade 

Colony and many Valley residents provided food items and gifts; but most importantly, we all kept 

the light of love burning. What a team effort from beginning to end. 

Our annual Food Drive usually begins with a food collection at Fort Shaw Elementary during the 

month of October. The week before Thanksgiving, we gather as a community in one of our local 

churches to give thanks together and thank the dear Lord for all that we have. This single event, we 

believe, helps jump start the annual Food Drive and Gift Giving event. Please mark your calendars 

for Tuesday, November 17, 2020, to attend this wonderful event. It truly helps set the tone for the 

entire Holiday Season as we gather as a community to give thanks for ALL we have. 

With grateful hearts and humble souls, thank you once again for all you did to make a difference for 

those in need. We look forward to working with all of you throughout the year to help prepare for 

the 2020 Holiday Season. May the New Year bring you all an abundance of blessings. 

Colleen Green 

Helping Hands 

Traffic Education at Simms  

 

The 2020 Traffic Education course offered through Simms High School will 

begin Monday, April 6th, 2020.  

There are fifteen openings in the class, which are available to students in the 

following order: Simms Sophomores, Simms Freshmen, then SRV Eighth 

Grade students, and finally filling any open slots with students within the Dis-

trict who do not attend Simms schools.  

Sign-ups start Monday, February 3rd, 2020. There will be a sign up sheet in 

the main office at Simms High School.  

Contact Mr. Hazenberg for further information. 406-264-5110, Ext. 101 

  We started the day off at 7:00 am heading to CMR High School. Competition started at 8:00 am, and the 

Simms BPA Chapter went on to compete in their events. We had fourteen members qualify in individual 

events, while a total of eighteen members made it to State. Pat Goldhahn presented a PowerPoint about seat-

belt safety related to his daughter’s accident. We would like to thank Mrs. Rohrer and Mrs. Harrison for put-

ting on Region Three Competition this year. State will be held in Billings, March 8-10. If you are interested in 

helping students in any event, please contact Mrs. Rohrer at jrohrer@srvs.k12.mt.us. 

The results are listed below: 

 
 

Matthew Nazelrod 
Graphic Design Promotion (1st) 
Information Technology Concepts 

(7th) 
Digital Publishing (2nd) 

Faith Aflleje 
Extemporaneous Speech (5th) 
Digital Publishing (7th) 

Draylen Sawyer 
Presentation Management Individual 

(3rd) 
Administrative Support Research Pro-

ject (1st) 
Fundamentals of Web Design (6th) 
Digital Publishing (4th) 

Luke Lee 
Digital Media Production (1st) 
Video Production (2nd) 

Sunny Woodhouse 
Economic Research Individual (2nd) 
Network Design Team (1st) 

Karlie Sivumaki 
Fundamentals of Web Design (8th) 
Website Design Team (2nd) 

Ally Hitchcock 
Medical Office Procedures (9th) 
Parliamentary Procedures Concepts 

(2nd) 
Website Design Team (1st) 
Small Business Management Team 

(4th) 
Mikayla Hart 

Financial Math & Analysis (5th) 
Java Programming (2nd) 
Network Design Team (1st) 
Website Design Team (1st) 

BPA Regionals 

 
 
Noah Harrison 

Computer Network Technology (2nd) 
Network Design Team (1st) 

Hunter Winkowitsch 
Business Meeting Management Con-

cepts (2nd) 
Network Design Team (1st) 
Website Design Team (1st) 
Small Business Management Team 

(4th) 
Kodiann Lynn 

Digital Publishing (1st) 
Broadcast News Production Team (3rd) 
Website Design Team (2nd) 

Dayne Sullivan 
Digital Publishing (5th) 
Broadcast News Production Team (3rd) 

Taylee Sawyer 
Digital Publishing (6th) 
Broadcast News Production Team (3rd) 

Alex Baranko 
ICD-10-CM Diagnostic Coding (7th) 
Economic Research Team (2nd) 

Marshall Kunkel 
Broadcast News Production Team (3rd) 
Video Production (2nd) 

Hannah Wilson 
Website Design Team (2nd) 

Jessi McKinley 
Website Design Team (1st) 
Small Business Management Team 

(4th) 
Laura Zietzke 

Economic Research Team (2nd) 

 

Jennifer Rohrer, 
BPA Advisor 
Article by Draylen Sawyer 

mailto:jrohrer@srvs.k12.mt.us
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Sun River Valley School District 55 & F 

January Students of the Month 

FORT SHAW & SIMMS SCHOOL 

Pictured Left to Right:  

(Rabecka Plute 7th Gr.) (Allyson Hitchcock 12th Gr.) (Sunny Woodhouse 11th Gr.) 

(Jazlynn Mendoza 4th Gr.) (Joey Cook-Clum K Gr.)  

Congratulations Students! Thank you Faculty and Teachers for selecting these students! Students are nom-

inated and selected based on the following criteria within their schools:                                                                  

Academic Performance, Character, Behavior, Effort, Social Relationship, & Attendance. 
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